# Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.



HAMBRIDGE - William Dennison. Dennis was welcomed into this world on August 16, 1995 at 13:34 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. He weighed 8 lbs 12 1/2 ozs. and is 21 1/2" tall. His Melissa sister Joan "He's thinks cute!" Нарру parents are Cindy Ovans and Desmond. Proud grandparents are Barbara Ovans, of Ormstown and Carmen Hambridge of Snowdon, Montreal. Also remembering Ross Ovans and Hambridge.

## **ENGAGED**

Larry and Donna Thiel of Huntingdon, Que., are happy to announce the engagement of their daughter Sheena to Ian Drew Shaw, son of Irene and Trevor Shaw of Victoria, B.C. A 1996 wedding being planned.

### DIED

HERDMAN, NORRIS JOHN - At Ste-Anne-de-Bellevue Hospital on August 23, 1995, passed away Mr. Norris John Herdman aged 76 years. Dear father of Dwight, Donald, Shelley (Russell and Fournier) Carol (Douglas Moore). Survived by his grandchildren Samantha, Genette, Russell, Frederick, Christopher and Michael. Funeral service will be held Saturday August 26, 1995, in the Chapel of Rodrigue Montpetit & Fils, 170 Chateauguay, Huntingdon at 11 a.m. Burial at the Protestant Cemetery in Huntingdon at a later date. Visiting hours are Friday from 2 to 4 p.m. and from 7 to 9 p.m. and Saturday from 10 a.m. In lieu of flowers donations to the charity of your choice would be appreciated by the fami-

LEGAULT, WILFRID -Huntingdon on 1995. August 25th, 1995, passed away Mr. Wilfrid Legault aged 76 years. Beloved husband of Mrs. Marion Foers and dear of father Tommy (Thérèse), Gerald (Jean), Carl (Linda), Wayne, Bill, Susie (Larry), Diane (Pierre), Loney (Nancy), Carolyn, Eddie, Bruce (Jean), Pauline (David), Gail (Kevin) Rhonda (Klay). Survived by 26 grandchildren, 6 great-grandchildren and many sisbrothers. ters and Funeral service was held Monday, August 28, in St-Joseph Church at 11 a.m. Burial at the St-Cemetery. Anicet Visiting hours August 27. Sunday, Funeral arrangements by Rodrigue Montpetit Fils., Chateauguay, Huntingdon.

#### DIED

McCORMICK, RENCE - At her home on August 23, 1995. Laurence Dame beloved wife and best friend of James C. McCormick. Funeral mass was at St-Romain Church, Hemmingford, Que., on Saturday August 26, Burial to take place in the "Field of Honor", Pointe-Claire afterwards. No visitations. In lieu of floral tributes, donations may made Hemmingford Emergency fund c/o: Mrs. Joan Kyle, 589 Rte. Hemmingford, Que., or the charity of your choice. Funeral arrangements were handled by J. M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., Hemmingford, Que.

### IN MEMORIAM

FORRESTER, ALTON -In memory of a dear son, brother, uncle, who passed away suddenly on September 1, 1985.

May the winds of love blow softly,

and whisper so you will hear

That we miss you and love you

and wish you were here.

love, Mom and family

RIEL, PHILIP - In loving memory of a very special brother passed away August 28,

Nothing can ever take away

The love a heart holds

Fond memories linger every day

Remembrance keeps him

Always loved and very much missed by

Your sister Lynn Riel Deschambault and Danny,

Crystal, Curtis, Corey.

#### CARD OF THANKS

We wish to express heartfelt thanks and appreciation to relatives and friends for their support, visitations, floral tributes, mass offerings, charitable donations and epxressions of sympathy on the recent death of John Galipeau. Thank you to Dr. Hébert and the nursing staff of Barrie Memorial Hospital, to the staff of Kelly Funeral Home for their assistance and professionalism, to Father Gerald Belcourt and the choir of St-Joseph's Church for a beautiful service and to Les Dames Chretiennes of Joseph's Parish. A special thank you to Mr. and Galipeau Mrs. and Andrea Résidences Riviera for the compassionate and excellent care of John over the past four years and for their kindness to

Barbara Jane and Gary McMillan

The family of the late Edmund McDonagh would like to thank the nurses Huntingdon Hospital and Suzanne Richie's home for their kindness and excellent care given to Edmund. We also would like to thank all those who showed us remarks of sympathy either by cards, flowers, visits, attendance at the funeral, contributions and donations of food. Please consider this as a personal thank you.

Annie and Earl Pringle

Lawrence and Winnie McDonagh

Cecil McDonagh

Geraldine and Gerry

Lambert

Madeleine McDonagh

Nieces and nephews

The family of the late Norris Herdman would like thank family and friends for their expressions of sympathy with cards, food and flowers at the time of his death. thoughtfulnes rueir and support were of great comfort and will always be remembered.

Dwight, Donald, Shelley, Carol

and family

The family of the late Gertrude Craig would like to thank the entire staff on the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care provided to her. We would also like to thank the many relatives and friends for the expressions of sympathy with cards, donations and attendance at the funer-

The Craig Family

# 50<sup>th</sup> Wedding Anniversary Reception

Emma & Louis Oerlemans Saturday Sept. 9 at the **Huntingdon Legion** from 2 to 4 p.m. Best wishes only. No gifts please

Welcome to All

### WEDDING RECEPTION

in honor of

### Karen Houle & Howard McKell

Friday, September 1, 1995 9:30 p.m.

Aux Joyeux Lurons (Yelle's) St-Antoine

Everyone welcome

# 50th Wedding Anniversary

Jessie & Harold Sutton Sunday, Sept. 3, 1995 From 2 pm to 5 pm

CADANE À SUCRE L'HERMÎNE ENR. 212, rang St. Charles St. Chrysostome, Que. Music by "Country Cousins" Lunch

### HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Eighty years ago today A little boy came to stay His name was George, a curly haired boy He was a bit of a dare devil who acted coy We know of his school years in this town He was the best centre fielder for miles around He also curled, golfed and songs he made Worked with his dad and learned the plumbing trade Not too many things George could not do But he does not like early rising between me and you He laughs and enjoys life to the fill And we all know that he surely always will Happy Birthday to you George our dear friend These sincere wishes are from Ellen and Ken May you have a wonderful day and then many more And May you always continue to be welcomed at any All the best to you Dad Have a wonderful year

Special thanks to Ellen, Ken & Myrtle for the poem

# SQ investigates suspect death of local man, 59

Love always

Your family

The death of Patrick Richer, 59, of Huntingdon is still being investigated by the Montreal-based Sûreté du Québec Crimes against the person squad as a suspicious death.

A preliminary autopsy on Richer's body, which was discovcred in the lobby of his apartment at, 31 Bouchette St. around 5:30 a.m. on Friday, Aug. 25, shows that his skull had been fractured. Police are still waiting for the results of a toxicologist's report to determine if drugs or alcohol were factors in the death.

A police spokesman said that they are aware that Richer had been involved in an altercation the night before. They hope that a further autopsy will determine if the victim fell accidentally or had experienced a blow to the head.

The body was found with some blood coming out of one ear. Richer had last been seen alive around 10 p.m. on Thursday, Aug. 24.